Okemo Valley TV Board of Directors
 Regular Meeting at United Church
Thursday April 4, 5:30 PM
Monthly Minutes (Unapproved)

AGENDA:

Present: George O. Thomson, Lou Krefski, Fra DeVine, Sharon Bixby, Noah Schmidt. John Cama 
Absent: Julie Bowyer, Patrick Cody, Executive Director, Okemo Valley TV
 
I. Call to Order  - The meeting was called to order by President, Fra DeVine at 5:37.  He explained that there was only one item on our agenda for this meeting. 

Fra posed the question if we as a board are effective and losing energy?   It seems we come to meetings, go through reports and do little more. Everyone acknowledged we are all very busy.  We discussed things we could do. We talked about fundraising and soliciting new members and underwriters.  We talked about the possibility of our revenue decreasing even more from Comcast depending on the FCC etc. Fra mentioned a preliminary budget planning discussion with Patrick and the possibility of having to reduce the budget by 5 – 10 %. We brainstormed the need to generate revenue. None of us are experienced in grant writing or fundraising so discussed other things we might do. 

We talked about expanding memberships and underwriters.  Once we have memberships, it is easier to get them to continue. We wondered if anyone would really notice if we were not even here.  It was agreed that we do have some following but most people in town (despite some articles in the paper) do not know what we have to offer.  Marketing was a focus of the discussion.  We acknowledged that some people do watch the stations as we hear from them, but not enough.  We felt we need to educate the community on what we show to give them a reason for watching.  We think folks are most interested in the government meetings and school functions. We hypothesized that if we really get the word out there and increase viewers, it would be easier to get sponsorships and memberships. 

Noah indicated he benefitted greatly when he was in school.  

We brainstormed things that might help that we could do (not staff)...sandwich boards, posters (what is on stations, what is coming up, etc.), Email blasts, updating the data base, better use of Front Porch Forum, Mt Holly News Flash (creating something like this for Ludlow), Instagram, ads in the paper about what is happening or what people could watch. We acknowledged that there is the bulletin board, which lists shows, but if people do not go to the web site or are not currently watching one of the stations, they do not know what is being aired.  We felt we need to let them know what is being shown and how to access it. 

We could track meetings, sports, and events in school.  

We could possibly run an ad in the paper every week for “What’s Happening on Your Local TV.” Sharon will follow up with the paper to investigate this possibility.

Sharon suggested we could have a booth at the Farmers Market with handouts explaining what we have to offer and or what people could watch. 

We decided to have an ad hoc Committee with the mission of “Developing methods for making OVTV known in the community.   We feel we need to be better known and educate the community as to the value of the station.  
  
GOT, Sharron and Lou agreed to work on this. Since Julie has a background in Marketing, we decided to invite her to help.  GOT will contact Julie and organize a meeting. 

We had a discussion on the FCC and where local access will be in the long term
.  
We talked about the possibility of joining other Local TV’s to cooperate with one another for survival.  We wondered about the possibly of Rutland PEG wanting to merge with a smaller market.   If this were to happen, it would need to be understood that an organization would need to maintain the building and studio, staff and we would want a certain number of folks from our region on the board. This is an idea we need to discuss with Patrick.  

GOT and Fra are interested in possibly going to PEG in Rutland to talk about options. They will meet to formulate an agenda and questions and then consider visiting PEG. 

The construction project appears to be proceeding well. Members of the Board all agreed they are willing to paint when the time right.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Sharon moved the board go into Executive Session to discuss personnel.   Noah seconded the motion.  

Lou moved the board come out Executive Session at 6:45. Action taken. The need for the Executive Committee to get together to prepare a review for Patrick.   Fra will coordinate.

Lou made a motion to adjourn.   Sharon seconded the motion. Unanimously approved.

Respectively submitted,


George O. Thomson, Secretary



















